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NOTICE OF NO REVENUE IMPACT 
 
 

The Legislative Revenue Office has reviewed the proposed legislation and determined that it has  
A portion of the retail marijuana tax revenues (20%) are allocated to the Oregon Health Authority 
(OHA) for use in alcohol and drug abuse prevention, early intervention and treatment. House Bill 
5026 (2017 session) specified that $16 million of these tax revenues be spent on community 
mental health services. Current statute directs marijuana tax revenues into the Mental Health 
Alcoholism and Drug Services Account, which can only allocate moneys for drug abuse 
prevention, early intervention and treatment services, and not community mental health 
services. Senate Bill 1555 A does not change the distributions or the revenue amounts, but 
enables the OHA to distribute a portion of the retail marijuana tax revenues to community mental 
health services.  Thus, The Legislative Revenue Office determined that the proposed legislation 
has No Impact on state or local revenues as analyzed by this office. 

 


